
SMFHS Band Parents’ Boosters’ Meeting 
August 29, 2022, Meeting 

 
In attendance: Leslie Doughtery, President; Michelle Brugmann, Vice President; 
Melissa Pockl, secretary; Dan Marzec, Treasurer 2; Glenn Pace III, Technology 
Officer; Sallie Philips, Sophomore Class Representative; Julie Hurst, Kimpton 

Representative 
 

Executive Meeting: 
 
Sousaphones rack will be delivered and installed next week and pads have been 
delivered, will need to move the ladder hooks to make room. 
3 of 20 Sousaphones have been made; will be delivered in groups of 10. 
New box truck is coming, POs are ready. 
 
General Meeting: 
 

1.  Secretary’s Report-(May 2022, our last meeting is up on the website). 
 

2. Treasurer’s Report-(Latest one on the website is December 2021) 
Will work w/ Dave to get most recent report up on website 
Invoices for Band Show shirts will go out this weekend (9/3 or 9/4)  
Senior Banner has been ordered, will be ready before next Home game 
Pay to Play (Student account funds used) – check will go to the school this 
week 
 

3. Old Business- 
Sousaphone racks and pads-Mr. Newman 
New signs for Band Show, thank you to Tracie McNutt! 
Concession Stand-LaMantias: wifi is being installed this week and hot water 
will be next year 
Annual Audit has been completed-Melissa Bowers 

 
4. New Business- 

A. Band Show-still in need of volunteers. Some areas still need help: ushers, 
setup, concessions 

B. Kimpton Night-September 30 (Sally Phillips and Julie Hurst), sign up 
coming out the end of this week 

C. Senior Night-October 7-Melissa Tokar would like to update this procedure 
and may want a committee to help??; freshman rep orders flowers for the 



event, maybe have seniors write a note to the help, buttons for dad and 
ribbons for moms 

D. This school year is a bi-law update year.  In the early part of 2023 Michelle 
Brugmann, VP, will gather a committee to update the bi-laws.  There are 
already several items that will need amended.   

a. Secretary of State filing-this needs to be completed every five years.  Need 
to place a reminder in the bi-laws for this and denote a position responsible 
for this filing. (Melissa Bowers) 

b. The nomination/voting timeline for the executive board needs adjusted. 
(Michelle Brugmann) 

c. New “job descriptions” may be added to the parent class representatives 
and secretary to make sure all committees have a chair or ample people 
to help complete needed tasks. 

E. Committees in need of a chair or co-chair:  update 50/50 Raffles to include 
Melissa Tokar, Mary Appleby, and Leslie Dougherty; **Band Sponsorship-
Glenn Pace; **Publicity/Social Media-Dave Stofka;  **Website-Dave 
Stofka (is there a separation between this and the Technology Officer?); 
**Ways and Means (Fundraising)-Ruthie Youssefi  

F. Alumni Committee has disbanded.  In the past they have given seniors an 
alumni shirt.  Is this something the band parents may want to do?  Possibly 
have students order a shirt. 

G. End of Season Marching Band Party: stay tunned for more info 
H. Where does the extra food, etc. go after marching band season is over that 

is left in the concession stand? 
I. Newsletter-WOW!! Deadlines for future Newsletter information-Oct/Nov-

due Sept. 20, Dec/Jan-due Nov 20, Feb/Mar-due Jan 21, Apr/May-due Mar 
20, Jun/Jul-due May 19-Jennie O’Connell (The latest Newsletter on the 
website is dated Jan/Feb 22, who is the “go to” person for this? Glenn and 
Dave) 

J. Car Washes went well and the owner of DQ complemented the behavior of 
the students, need a new hose 

K. All upcoming dates are on the website and information regarding them will 
come from the directors. 

5. Directors’ Reports- 
Mr. Lewis: 5th grade just finished recruiting with HS students coming over. 
forms should start coming in.  
September 8 will start with instruments, 6 days rotation; Full band will start in 
October 
HS  will start working on Senior Show on Thursday 
Mrs. Grossi: Summer band: what a great turn out with 63 students at 
Lakeview. Many parents gave positive feedback at Open House 



Drug Mart: Huge success, lots of new students, thank you to everyone who 
helped 
6th grade band is starting, general music classes have been visited to see if 
new members would like to join 
Color Instruments have been introduced and have peeked interests  
Sept. 13 starts morning band, would like to see students on both Tuesday and 
Thursday 
Mrs. Sandman: Welcome to the new parents at the meeting: It’s great to see 
you! 
7th and 8th grade have gotten the handbook and have received Kimpton 
Night music 
flip folders and lyres need to be brought to school on Wednesday; will be 
using them on Friday. 
7th graders will be using a new book as a supplemental: Scale and Rhythm 
Chunks 
Parents can keep updated by Google Classroom 
1st performance will be Kimpton Night; practicing with HS students on Sept. 22 
and 28. 
Additions for chair placements and Jazz band will be happening end of 
September/early October 
Mr. Newman: Its great to see new faces 
Grateful for everything done: Uniforms distribution Band Camp, Chaperones, 
Stofka designs, Car Wash volunteers, newsletter 
Medina Band show is September 10 (The night after the game in Medina) 
Band is making good progress 
Check progress book to keep on top of grades; please have students take 
ownership of grades 
Weekly plans help keep parents informed. 
Honor band: have a plan to earn point as well as a backup plan 
  

6. Adjournment at 8:32- motion made by Michelle Brugmann,  2nd by Don 
Appleby 


